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Published for ihe sUilT of Lane Community College

Monday, May 4, 1998

This week

Latino Celebration: Groupo Juvenile Azteca Folkloric Dancers. Tuesday, May 5, noon, Bristow
Square.

Writer’s Club workshop. Tuesday, May 5, 3 p.m., CEN 446.

College Council. Tuesday, May 5, cancelled. Next meeting is scheduled for June 2.

Mother’s Day pottery sale. Tuesday, May 5 and Wednesday, May 6, 9 a.m.-3 p.m., cafeteria.

Latino Celebration: Andes Music and Its History, German Niete Mequehue. Wednesday, May 6,

11 a.m., Bristow Square.

Instruction and Student Services Council. Wednesday, May 6, 1:30-3 p.m.. Boardroom.

Curriculum Approval Committee. Wednesday, May 6, 3:15-4:45 p.m., Boardroom.

Stop the Rip-off forum sponsored by ASLCC and OSPIRG, Thursday, May 7, 11:30 a.m.,
Boardroom.

Latino Celebration: International Hispanic. Thursday, May 7, 1 p.m., Bristow Square.

President’s open office hours. Thursday, May 7, 2-4 p.m. Call Tracy Simms at 2889 to schedule
your 15-minute visit.

Managers’ Forum, Friday, May 8, 8:30 a.m., FOR 308.

Latino Celebration: Film series. Friday, May 8, 1 p.m., NE comer cafeteria.

"The Tempest". Friday and Saturday, May 8 and 9, 8 p.m.. Performing Arts main theater. Call 2202
for tickets.

Edited by Angela Miller

Steve Carter receives award

ABSE faculty member, Steve Carter was awarded the Educator of the Year award at the 42nd

annual convention of The Arc of Oregon on April 25. The award is given for using unique and
innovative practices that benefit people with mental retardation or other developmental disabilities.
Individuals nominated must teach students or adults with disabilities, or teach people who teach people
with mental retardation or other developmental disabilities.

Earlier this academic year, ABSE was given the Meritorius Service Award by Governor
Kitzhaber in recognition of outstanding work in the employment and empowerment of Oregonians with
disabilities. ABSE was nominated for that award for programs developed and taught by a group of
faculty led by Alice Whitenack and Steve Carter.

Marketing Grant Reminder
Applications are due by May 8 for the last round of marketing grants until October. Grants are

intended to help departments promote their offerings. Applications are available from Angela Miller,
Institutional Advancement, 2268.

Classified Employee Medical Insurance
All Classified employees should have received new insurance cards that reflect the change in

insurance coverage on April 1. Regence Blue Cross Marketing Representatives tells us that the last of

the new cards were mailed out approximately two weeks ago. If you have not received your new cards,
call the Blue Cross customer service number (1-800-452-5379) and request a new set of cards. If you
are having difficulty with the Prescription Service portion of your coverage, please call 1-800-643-5918.

Curriculum Approval Committee meets
The Curriculum Approval Committee will meet on Wednesday, May 6 in the Administration

Building Boardroom from 3:15-4:45 p.m.
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International student scholarships available
The International Student Program has two student scholarships available for academic year

1998-99. Students must be international or a native student who has lived overseas a minimum of two

years and be a second year student at Lane. The scholarship requires that you work in the International

Student Community Program office 10 hours per week. For information and an application, please come
to the ISCP office in CEN 414.

Dennis Clark contributes to American National Biography
Oxford University Press indicates it is now taking orders for American National Biography, a

new 24-volume biographical reference set, which took ten years to produce. Dennis Clark, AHS/LEAP
instructor, is the author of two biographies in the series. There are over 17,000 entries describing the

lives of individuals who made a significant contribution to some aspect of American life through 1995.

In addition to the hard copy reference work, Oxford and the American Council of Learned Societies have

established a Center for American Biography that is devoted to the future of ANB. Publicity releases
indicate that reference material will continue to be updated electronically. More information is available

through their web site (www.oup-usa.org/anb)

Brewmaster dinner planned by culinary students
The culinary arts students will present a brewmaster celebration dinner on Thursday, May 21, at

6 p.m. in the cafeteria. Tickets are $40 per person and seating is limited. To guarantee reservations,

tickets must be purchased in advance. Make checks payable to Classical Cuisine and send to Willie

Kealoha in Industrial Technology. Deadline is May 14.
The menu features artisan breads; halibut and smoked mussel chowder accompanied by amber

ale; sausage in brioche with grain mustard sauce accompanied by India pale ale; stuffed quail with porter

demi glaze accompanied by a porter; fresh asparagus and ginger glazed carrots; watercress salad

accompanied by wheat beer; dry fruit and roasted nut assortment accompanied by a stout; and rainbow

stout ice-cream cake accompanied by barley wine.

Conflict Resolution 101

Want to learn constructive new ways to resolve conflict? There's still time to join Conflict

Resolution 101 today, from 3-5 p.m. in APR 219. Please pre-register at voice mailbox 7775.

OFFICE NOTES

● The Daily will publish today and Wednesday only
this week.

● The Instructional Technology Center will not be
staffed May 7-13. If you foresee the need for
assistance in the ITC during this time, call Roka
at 2751 and schedule an appointment before the
unstaffed period.

Auditorium, 200 N. Monroe Avenue, Eugene, from 1-
5 p.m. For more information contact Bob Kono at

485-4717 or Lois Yoshishige at 346-1251 or
343-7795. Jose Ortal, AAEO.

FOR SALE: gold swivel/rocker w/matching ottoman.
Good condition $55. Carole Zitzer, Bus. Tech. 2536
or 607-6954.

JUST IN TIME for spring and summer rafting. Own
your own 14' Riken NSB (non self-bailing) Raft, red,
2 thwarts, with oaring frame for only $650 OBO. Raft
trailer (old Coleman camper bottom) also available
for $250 OBO. Make an offer on both. Call Bob

Baggitt (Thurston Center) at 744-9213 or 744-9272
or Joe (Social Science) at 2581

JOBS

OPEN TO LCC CLASSIFIED BARGAINING UNIT

EMPLOYEES WORKING .5FTE OR MORE

● Student Advisor 1, Counseling, closes 5/5
● Groundskeeper/Equipment Operator, Campus

Service, closes 5/7

● Project Management Support Specialist, College
Operations, closes 5/7

WANTED: Anyone who has Hispanic/Latino art or
artifacts and would like to display it during May for
the Latino Celebration,contact Bill DelGaudio in the

Multicultural Center at 2276. Also, anyone interested
in modeling for the International Hispanic Fashion
Show on Thursday, May 7 at 1 p.m., or in sharing
clothing for modeling, call me.

ADS

LOOKING FOR ROOMMATE: 2-bedroom apartment
near Rose Garden bike path. Ask for Gary at
688-1974 or 688-2574. Very reasonable. (Ruth
Songer-Jensen, Counseling).

GARAGE SALE Saturday & Sunday May 9 &10,
8:30-4:00. Go north on River Road, right on Beacon
Drive, 1/2 mile on right to 604 E Beacon Dr. Kids
stuff, vacuum, car, just a little bit of everything.
Kathy Bates or Kim Melnychuk, Dental Clinic 2206.

SEND NEWS & ADS TO the daily @instadv_ma or
daily@lanecc.edu, or deliver to ADM 210, or fax to
744-4170. No phone submissions. To attach a flyer,
call to reserve the next available issue. Deadline is

noon of the day prior to publication on Mondays,
Wednesdays and Thursdays (once a week only
during breaks and summer). Next-day placements
cannot be guaranteed. TO GET THE DAILY BY
E-MAIL, e-mail your request.

JAPANESE AMERICANS AND THEIR WORLD

WAR I! EXPERIENCE, sponsored by the Japanese
American Association of Lane County, will be
presented Saturday, May 9, at 4J Education Center
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Thursday through Saturday
Mother’s Day pottery sale, today, 9 a.m.-3 p.m., cafeteria.

Latino Celebration: Andes Music and Its History. German Niete Meouehue. today,

11 a.m., Bristow Square.

Instruction and Student Services Council, today, 1:30-3 p.m., Boardroom.

Curriculum Approval Committee, today, 3:15-4:45 p.m., Boardroom.

Stop the Rip-off forum sponsored by ASLCC and OSPIRG, Thursday, May 7, 11:30 a.m.,
Boardroom.

Latino Celebration: International Hispanic. Thursday, May 7, I p.m., Bristow Square.

President’s open office hours. Thursday, May 7, 2-4 p.m. Call Tracy Simms at 2889 to schedule
your 15-minute visit.

Managers’ Forum. Friday, May 8, 8:30 a.m., FOR 308.

Latino Celebration: Film series. Friday, May 8, 1 p.m., NE comer cafeteria.

"The Tempest", Friday and Saturday, May 8 and 9, 8 p.m., Performing Arts main theater. Call 2202
for tickets.

Business Administration awards

Every year the Business Administration Department faculty nominate and select a student of the

year, aka the Wall Street Journal Award. This years' Wall Street Journal Award winner is Edith

Schmitz. The award includes a one-year subscription to the Wall Street Journal, a nameplate on the
department perpetual plaque, and an engraved paperweight. Edith was chosen for her academic

excellence and second year standing, as well as for her sense of commitment, positive attitude and
general behavior that impressed her instmctor nominators. There were many other students who also

qualified and were nominated in this unannounced process, and the decision was difficult.

Location change for Conflict Resolution training
The location for the Conflict Resolution 102 training to be held on Monday, May 11 from 3-5

p.m. has been moved from APR 219 to CEN 420. The learning objectives of this second sequence
include understanding three ways to resolve disputes (power, irghts, and interests), and learning and
using negotiation concepts and skills such as the competitive/positional approach, integrative/problem
solving approach, and interest based/collaborative approach. Pre-register on voice mail box 7775.
Conflict Resolution 103 will be held on Monday, May 18, from 3-5 p.m. in CEN 429. Pre-registration
on voice mailbox 7775 is also required.

Final performances of “The Tempest” to be held this weekend
The two final performances of William Shakespeare's “The Tempest' Vso r\ri
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May 8 and Saturday, May 9 at 8 p.m. in the Performing Arts Main Theatre. Take advantage of the
special price of $7 each for Lane staff and students. For tickets, call 2202 in the afternoon.

Not too late for the Corporate Challenge
Walkers and joggers! The Employee Wellness Program has extended the deadline for receiving

registrations for the Corporate Challenge to Friday, May 8 at 10 a.m. This is an ideal opportunity to
network with employees from other departments or to chat with one of your co-workers. To request
registration forms, contact John Healey at 2271 or by e-mail as soon as possible. The forms will be
walked over to you or your mailbox today. The program will cover the registration fee and T-shirt cost.
The 5K run/walk will take place on Saturday, May 9 at 9:30 a.m. starting at Lamb’s Cottage.
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Healthy Mind, Healthy Body
A few copies of Judy Pearson’s book, Healthy Mind, Healthy Body, are available on a first come,

first serve basis. Pearson recently spoke at the Classified sponsored training on the “3A's of Change.”
Preference will be given to those who attended the training and did not receive a copy at the end of the
presentation. The remainder will be available to classified staff and then other Lane employees on a first
come, first serve basis. Please make your request via e-mail to Julie Baker, T&D, by Friday, May 8.

Marketing Grant Reminder
Applications are due by May 8 for the last round of marketing grants until October. Grants are

intended to help departments promote their offerings. Applications are available from Angela Miller,
Institutional Advancement, 2268.

International student scholarships available
The International Student Program has two student scholarships available for academic year

1998-99. Students must be international or a native student who has lived overseas a minimum of two

years and be a second year student at Lane. The scholarship requires that you work in the International
Student Community Program office 10 hours per week. For information and an application, please come
to the ISCP office in CEN 414.

OFFICE NOTES

● The Daily will not publish today.
● The Instructional Technology Center will not be

staffed May 7-13. If you foresee the need for
assistance in the ITC during this time, call Roka
at 2751 and schedule an appointment before the
unstaffed period.

HARVESTGOLD DOUBLE KITCHEN SINK,

includes Moen faucet vy/spray, $35. White wall-hung
bathroom sink w/faucet, $25. Georgia Nissen,
Business Technologies, 2534 or 747-1609.

MAY IS ASIAN HERITAGE MONTH! As a part of
this national celebration, the Asian Pacific American

Student Union at the U of O has put together two
weeks of programming: Hate Crimes Against Asian
Americans May 6, MCC, suite 33 EMU, 5-7 p.m.;
Pan-Asian Ethnic Identity Pane! Discussion, May 13,
MCC, 5-7 p.m. (Panelists include: Assistant
Professor of Sociology, Dr. Mia Tuan Ethnic Studies
Professor, Dr. Russel Shitabata and UO Student,
Cynthia Lee; 18 MIGHTY MOUNTAIN WARRIORS

Thursday, May 14, 7p.m. (doors open at 6:15 p.m.)
EMU Ballroom, Student Ticket: $5, General Ticket:

$7. if you have questions or would like more
information, please contact APASU at 346-4342 or at

apasu@gladstone.uoregon.edu.

- JOBS

OPEN TO LCC CLASSIFIED BARGAINING UNIT

EMPLOYEES WORKING .5FTE OR MORE

● Groundskeeper/Equipment Operator, Campus
Service, closes 5/7

● Project Management Support Specialist, College
Operations, closes 5/7

ADS

JUST IN TIME for spring and summer rafting.- Own
your own 14' Riken NSB (non self-bailing) Raft, red,
2 thwarts, with oaring frame for only $650 OBO. Raft
trailer (old Coleman camper bottom) also available
for $250 OBO. Make an offer on both. Call Bob

Baggitt (Thurston Center) at 744-9213 or 744-9272
or Joe (Social Science) at 2581

LOOKING FOR ROOMMATE: 2-bedroom apartment
near Rose Garden bike path. Ask for Gary at
688-1974 or 688-2574. Very reasonable. (Ruth
Songer-Jensen, Counseling).

FOR SALE like new, 18 cu. ft. refrigerator, only 3
years old, textured white finish, adjustable glass'
shelves, meat drawer, temperature sensitive
vegetable drawers, extra deep storage doors, top
freezer with wire shelf. Must sell! $400/OBO.

Please call Sherry Logan, Curriculum & Scheduling
at ext. 2367 or Bill Logan, 688-8835.

1994 HONDA ACCORD LX, one owner, 5-speed,
loaded (AC, PW, PDL, CC, Tilt), excellent condition,
79,000 miles, garaged, $9500 (Blue Book $8500-
$11865). Stan Swank, Science 2051,338-8355
(eve).

GARAGE SALE Saturday & Sunday May 9 &10,
8:30-4:00. Go north on River Road, right on Beacon
Drive, 1/2 mile on right to 604 E Beacon Dr. Kids
stuff, vacuum, car, just a little bit of everything.
Kathy Bates or Kim Melnychuk, Dental Clinic 2206.

JAPANESE AMERICANS AND THEIR WORLD

WAR II EXPERIENCE, sponsored by the Japanese
American Association of Lane County, will be
presented Saturday, May 9, at 4J Education Center
Auditorium, 200 N. Monroe Avenue, Eugene, from 1-
5 p.m. For more information contact Bob Kono at

485-4717 or Lois Yoshishige at 346-1251 or
343-7795. Jose Ortal, AAEO.WOMENSPACE AUCTION, Sunday, May 17, 2 p.m.

Join Attorney General Hardy Myers and Senator
Susan Castillo at the Eugene Hilton for a dessert
buffet and huge benefit auction. Over 450 donors,
more than 700 items, including a Princess Beanie
Baby, trips, art, yard items and more. Call Sue
Thompson, H&PE, 2735 for tickets. $10 pre-paid by
May 14, $12 at the door. Volunteers needed May 17

SEND NEWS & ADS TO the daily @instadv_ma or
daily@lanecc.edu, or deliver to ADM 210, or fax to

744-4170. No phone submissions. To attach a flyer,
call to reserve the next available issue. Deadline is

noon of the day prior to publication on Mondays,
Wednesdays and Thursdays (once a week only
during breaks and summer). Next-day placements
cannot be guaranteed. TO GET THE DAILY BY
E-MAIL, e-mail your request

too.
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This week

* Lane Writers' Club, Tuesday, May 12, 3 p.m., CEN 446. Marthanne Norgren will present "Picture

Books Are For People," and show how picture books are an art form where illustration and text

work together for unity and presentation, and how they are read visually as well as verbally; suitable

for all ages. For details contact Nathan Johnson, nathanj@efn.org.

* Board of Education, Wednesday, May 13, 7 p.m.. Boardroom. Agenda highlights: Ashlane update;

contract awards for banking services, video/data projectors, workers compensation insurance,

microcomputers, and building signage design; Zone 3 board member replacement process; election
pamphlet; student/employer follow-up report; group bus pass; president's contract (tentative);

ASLCC election results (tentative). For details call Tracy Simms, 2889.

* Brown Bag talk, "Literary Acts of Bravery," Thursday, May 14, 12-1 p.m.. Boardroom. Elizabeth

Claman, editor and publisher of Queens of Swords Press, will discuss the process of selecting literary

works for anthologies, address writing as a way to deal with crisis, and read from several of her

published anthologies which present women's struggles and visions of change. Claman has a Ph.D. in
comparative literature from the University of Oregon and 20 years experience as an educator. Bring

your lunch. For details call the Women's Program, 2352.

* Deadline for tickets to the May 21 Brewmaster Dinner, Thursday, May 14. Make checks payable to
Classical Cuisine and send to Willie Kealoha, Industrial Technology. For details call 2496.

* Natural Step conference to help organizations adopt sustainable practices, Friday, May 15, 8 a.m.-

4 p.m., FOR 308, hosted by Energy Management. For details call Roger Ebbage, 2451.

* Synergy training, Friday, May 15, 8:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m., IT 201. Refreshments served. Reserve a

space ASAP by contacting Gail Campbell, 2040, or e-mail.

* Cut-off date for receipt of personnel action forms by Personnel Services for correction of all payroll

accounts previously paid July 1997 through April 1998 and charged to incorrect account numbers:

Friday, May 15. For details contact Stan Barker, 2608.

* Filmmakers Allie Light and Irving Saraf show their documentary, "Rachel's Daughters: Searching for

the Causes of the Breast Cancer," Saturday, May 16, 1 p.m., Performing Arts main theater, followed

by discussion on filmmaking and breast cancer. For booklets detailing the film, or more information,

call Susan Glassow at 2140 or e-mail, or drop by CEN 448 or CEN 442.

Bond schematic approval delayed until June
The schematic design phase of the main campus bond project is very close to closure but presentation

of designs for board approval has had to be delayed until June due to a $1.5 million cost overrun. In

addressing this overrun at an April 30 meeting, the Facilities Management Committee heard

recommendations from the Overview Team regarding the number of classrooms, computer labs and testing

labs. The FMC then asked the architects and Project Management Team to pursue the following options

for getting the main campus project on budget:

* Delay remodel of Center basement until after July 1, 2001. At that time, capital repair/improvement

funds and in-house labor could do the project. (Possible savings of approximately $474,000.)

* Use in-house labor to remodel second floor north, Center. (Possible savings of about $330,000.)
* Reduce the number of classrooms in current schematics by 10. Analyses indicated that 20 additional

classrooms would accommodate an additional 60 sections per term during prime itme alone.

(Possible savings to be determined.)

* Reduce number of computer labs. (Further analysis will yield more complete information.)

* Consider reducing the size of the Workforce Training Center. This building could be designed to

allow for future addition, or, the possibility of raising funds through the foundation to complete the

, entire project now was also discussed.

* Every new construction project should be looked at carefully for possible reductions.

For more information contact Nancy Nichols, communications coordinator, 2012.
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Marcia Bell named outstanding employee
Students First! training was briefly interrupted on Wednesday by members of the Classified

Professional Development Team who surprised Marcia Bell of BIS/BDC, currently attending Students
First! Training, by naming her Outstanding Classified Employee of the Month for May. Marcia works

both for BIS and BDC which requires a lot of juggling. Not only does she answer phones for both
departments, she's also the first contact for walk in customers. Marcia receives high praise from clients
and staff members alike. She remains calm in the most hectic and disruptive work situation. She never

seems to get distracted or discouraged by her workload, having a great sense of humor helps. For details
contact Vicki McKenna, 2606.

Math scholarship established in memory of Sherry Koof
Anyone wishing to contribute to the memory of Sherry Roof can contribute through the LCC

Foundation to the Sharon Belle Roof Memorial Math Scholarship. Sherry taught math at Lane for 17

years before retiring due to poor health. She passed away on April 30. [From Dave Roof, Health & PE.]

Women's Program scholarship available
The Women's Program is again offering a $500 scholarship for the 1998/99 academic year. Applicants

must be second year students in 1998/99, be single mothers with financial need, and have at least a 3.0

GPA. Application deadline is Friday, June 5. Applications are available in the Women's Center, CEN

213. For more information, call 2353. Pass the word to appropriate students.

Printing deadlines for summer
Instructional packets and books needed for summer term classes should be submitted to

Printing/Graphics by Friday, May 29. Materials needed for the first day of summer term should be

submitted by June 15. Thanks for your cooperation. For details call 2373.

Summer basketball camps
Lane is offering summer basketball

camps. Little Titans camp for boys and

girls ages 8-12 will be held July 20-23

from 1-5 p.m. for $65. Lady Titans camp

for girls ages 13-18 will be held July 27-31

from 9 a.m.-4 p.m. for $125. For a

brochure or more information call Rodger

Bates or Cheryl Duman at 2269.

Remaining 1998 holidays
Monday, May 25 - Memorial Day

Friday, July 3 - Fourth of July

Monday, September 7 - Labor Day

Wednesday, November 11 - Veterans Day

Thursday-Friday, November 26, 27 - Thanksgiving

Thursday-Friday, December 24, 25, 28 - Christmas

For details call Personnel Services, 2211.

*

*

THANKS

The Options Unlimited hands-on workshops for
middle and high school girls in non-traditional skills
was held at Lane on May 2. It was an amazing
success with over 260 girls participating in 22
workshops including construction, welding,
electronics, TV production and more. There were
over 80 workshop presenters and 30 volunteers
including many Lane faculty. A sincere thank-you
to everyone who helped before and during the
event. Special thanks to Cheryl Fleming, Debby
Ganser, Cheryl Kempner, Gary McKenzie, Tamara
Pinkas and Bob Prokop who facilitated workshops.
A million thanks to other folks and departments
who assisted in many ways: Mari Good, Barb
Delansky, Kate Barry, Patsy Raney, Sandy Ing,
Toby Finkelstein, Susan Mathews, Shawna Walsh,
Lucy Amabisca, Willie Kealoha, Joe Russin, Matt
Laubock, KLCC, Sue Thompson, Printing/Graphics,
Women's Center, CIT, Welding, Electronics, Diesel
Tech, Mechanical Tech, Automotive, Media Arts,

Performing Arts and Art Department. I really came
to understand the meaning of the "community of
LCC" in coordinating this event. Thank you all. -
Donna "LaRosa" Rose, Women's Program

brown beer bottles for the homebrewer. Make an

offer. Chris Hainley Sr, FA. 2205 or e-mail.

9N FORD TRACTOR, new back tires filled with

calsienate converted to 12-volt system good metal
work and paint, runs great, three-point hitch, good
hydraulics. Comes with Land Pride back scraper
with tilt, swing, angle blade and swing down
scarier/ripper teeth. Also a three-point double disk
with hand angle control. $5500. Call Ed Bromley
in Welding at 2500 or vm 2498.

WHOSE SHEET CAKE? Will the department that
placed a catering order for 5-15-98, please
contact Della in Foodservices at 2670 ASAP? The

order is for a chocolate sheet cake with flowers

and congratulations.

SEND NEWS & ADS TO the daily @instadv_ma or
daily@lanecc.edu, or deliver to ADM 210, or fax to
744-4170. No phone submissions. To attach a
flyer, call to reserve the next available issue.
Deadline is noon of the day prior to publication on
Mondays, Wednesdays and Thursdays (once a
week only during breaks and summer). Next-day
placements cannot be guaranteed. To get The
Daily by e-mail, e-mail your request.ADS

DINING ROOM HUTCH, 73h x 16d x 54 Long, $200
OBO. Also have approximately 40 antique dark
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Today
* Board of Education, 7 p.m., Boardroom. For details call Tracy Simms, 2889.

* State Representative Tony Corcoran visits Steve Candee's State and Local Government classes from

9-9:50 a,m. and again from 11-11:50 a.m. in CEN 402 to discuss legislative politics in Oregon.
Guests are welcome. He will also be available to talk with people in the cafeteria from 10-11 a.m.

Lane students win national awards in League literary competition
The League for Innovation in the Community College sponsors an annual student literary

competition. Participating colleges conduct local contests under the categories of short story, poetry and

personal essay. Each college's first-place winners are judged again at a national level. Two Lane students

won awards in this year's national competition: Jake Vermass won second place for his poem, "the poor

knight revisited." Eric Nelson won honorable mention for his essay, "On the Month of May." Last year,

Michele Rutheiser won third for her essay, "The Joy of Gardening." Congratulations!

Decision making seminar is tomorrow
"Making the Decision" will be held Thursday, May 14, from 3-5 p.m. in APR 219. If you

agonize over the smallest decisions, learn general approaches and some organized techniques for making

choices when you need to move from thinking into action. Register on voicemail 7775.

Archives internship available
Archives and Records Management is offering an internship with a $500 stipend for the 1998/99

academic year. The internship provides an introduction to the practice and function of the archival

profession and is intended for students of history, information management, business administration, or

any other relevant discipline. Applications are available from the college Archives in Personnel Services,

first floor ADM. Contact Elizabeth Uhlig, 2466. Please pass the word to interested students.

Jim Boutin Basketball Camp accepting registrations
The Jim Boutin Basketball Camp will be held August 3-7 from 8 a.m.- 5 p.m. on Lane main campus

for boys and girls ages 8 to 18. Cost is $160 and includes T-shirt, lunch and top-notch instruction.

Mornings will focus on offense, shooting and defense and afternoons will involve playing four games.

Register early; the 1997 camp completely filled. For a brochure or to sign up, call Coach Boutin at 747-

4501 Ext. 2553 or drop by the Athletics office.
Boutin coached the Lane Titans to the 1998 Southern Division Championship and finished third in

the NWAACC finals. He has 134 wins to 61 losses at Lane an the Titans have led the NWAACC in

defense, won two division championships and one NWAACC title using the skills and ethics taught in

camp. Boutin has been named coach of the year at Lane and at Willamette, Western Oregon and Idaho

State universities. He was drafted in the NBA by the New York Knicks and was inducted into the
national NAIA Hall of Fame.

Filmmakers show breast cancer documentary Friday and Saturday
Oscar and Emmy winning filmmakers Allie Light and Irving Saraf will present clips from their work

and discuss independent filmmaking with students in FOR 307 on Friday, May 15 at 3 p.m. The award

winning team is showing their feature-length documentary "Rachel's Daughters: Searching for the Causes

of Breast Cancer" in Lane's main theater at 1 p.m. on May 16. The event is free and open to the public.

The film screening will be followed with a discussion on filmmaking and breast cancer education. For

more information, contact Susan Glassow.

Last chance to nominate outstanding employee
This is your last chance to nominate someone for Outstanding Classified Employee of the Month for

this fiscal year. Submit nominations to Julie Baker in Training & Development as soon as possible.
Nomination forms they are still available. Please contact Vickie McKenna at 2606 or by e-mail.
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Bon voyage, retirees
# Join fellow staff members on Wednesday, May 20 from 3-5 p.m. in the cafeteria to honor

IL 1997/98 retirees. Over 45 staff will be leaving for other adventures beyond Lane.

% Refreshment, entertainment, laughter and hugs. See you there!

Fitness Education Center seminars
students and staff are welcome to attend these seminars:

"Managing Stress with Exercise" with Amy Riggins and Ann Clark, Wednesday, May 13, 12-12:50

p.m., PE 205.

"Exercise and Pregnancy" with Robin Geyer. Wednesday. May 13. 5-5:50 p.m., PE 115.

"Food & Fitness: A Healthy Balance" ,with Peggy Oberstaller & Amy Riggins, Thursday, May 14,

5-5:50 p.m., PE 115; and Tuesday, May 19, 2:30-3:20 p.m., PE 115.

"Ab Lab: Abdominal Exercises" (please dress down) with Robin Geyer, Wednesday, May 20,

5-5:50 p.m., PE 115.

"Studio Cycling" A Great Workout! (please dress down) with Rodger Bates, Friday, May 22,

12-12:50 p.m., PE 101.

"Exercise Options for the Summer" with Donny Harrel & Rodger Bates, Thursday, May 28,

4-4:50 p.m., PE 101; and Friday, May 29, 9-9:50 am, PE 101

Also, Studio Cycling is back on Thursdays from 1:10-1:45 p.m. in PE 101.

All

AAWCC offers leadership award to women students
The LCC Chapter of the American Association of Women in Community Colleges is soliciting

applications from eligible women students for its first annual Leadership Award. The purpose of the

award is "to assist and encourage women students at Lane to become leaders, giving voice to women who

might otherwise not be heard." The award will consist of a scholarship of $1,500 for one year to be paid

in three equal disbursements for the 1998-99 academic year. Payment is contingent upon enrollment

status of at least half-time and satisfactory academic progress (3.0 GPA). In addition, the award will

pay the applicable costs of the recipient attending an appropriate leadership or professional conference
in Oregon, up to $500. An AAWCC member will also serve as mentor to the recipient during her award
year. Application forms, selection criteria and instructions will be available starting May 15 from the

Women's Program and the Office of Instruction and Student Services. Completed applications are due to

the LCC Foundation on or before June 20. The recipient will be selected and notified by July 11. Please

inform your women students about this scholarship opportunity.

Professional development team schedules summer fun for all
The Classified Professional Development Team and the LCCEF have scheduled the following dates

for Lane staff, families and friends to enjoy activities together:

● Tuesday, July 21, 7th Annual LCC Night at the Ems Baseball Picnic/Game.

● Labor Day Weekend, Saturday, Sept. 5, through Monday, Sept, 7, bus trip to Victoria B.C.

Mark your calendars and watch The Daily for more information.

ATTACHMENT

Today's attachment from Disability Sen/ices
provides communications tips for assisting
hearing-impaired students. For details, call 2091.

$16,100. I'm asking $14,900. Call 342-5217 after
5 or 2992 during work hours. Sharon Mastin, BEC.

87 ACURA LEGEND L: solid, dependable, sporty to
drive, A/C, power-everything, cruise, moon roof,
CD, white, $5,350. Julia Munkvold, F&HC, 2754 or
688-6644.

FAREWELL

Thank you to everyone who aswered my never-
ending questions! My last day working for the
Florence center will be Thursday, May 14. 1 will
really miss having such great contacts to work
with. Thank you! - Denice Ambrosio, LCC Florence

FOR SALE: Nice starter computer Pentium 133.
32 mb ram, 3 gb harddrive, 8x cdrom, soundcard,
28.8 modem, mouse, keyboard, desktop case,
$560. Lori Weller, FA, 2361 or Dexter 726-3819.

ADS

FOR SALE: PINE CORNER HLITCH in excellent

condition, $300 OBO. Melanie Brown, C/S, 2362.
SEND NEWS & ADS TO the daily @instadv_ma or
daily@lanecc.edu, or deliver to ADM 210, or fax
to 744-4170. No phone submissions. To attach a
flyer, call to reserve the next available issue.
Deadline is noon of the day prior to publication on
Mondays, Wednesdays and Thursdays (once a
week only during breaks and summer). Next-day
placements cannot be guaranteed. To get The
Daily by e-mail, e-mail your request.

FOR SALE: Just in time for summer. 1995 Toyota
Xtra Cab 2-wheel drive pickup. It is loaded with
extras: gem top, bed liner, A/C, cruise control,
AM-FM cassette deck, towing package. It has
only 15,500 miles, is immaculate, and has always
been kept in the garage. Blue book price is

f
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Today through the weekend
Brown Bag Talk: ’’Literary Acts of Bravery," 12-1 p.m.. Boardroom. Elizabeth Claman,

editor and publisher of Queens of Swords Press, will discuss the process of selecting literary
works for anthologies, address writing as a way to deal with crisis, and read from several of

her published anthologies which present women's struggles and visions of change. Claman
has a Ph.D. in comparative literature from the University of Oregon and 20 years experience

as an educator. Bring your lunch. For details call the Women's Program, 2352.

"Food & Fitness: A Healthy Balance," today, 5-5:50 p.m., PE 115. Call 2058.

"Making the Decision," 3-5 p.m., APR 219. Register on voicemail 7775.

Technology Think Tank, Friday May 15, 3-5 p.m., CEN 420. Questions or agenda items

may be directed to Bob Barber at 2734 or e-mail.

Natural Step conference to help organizations adopt sustainable practices, Friday, May 15,

8 a.m.- 4 p.m., FOR 308, hosted by Energy Management. Contact: Roger Ebbage, 2451.

Synergy training, Friday, May 15, 8:30-12:30 a.m., IT 201. Call 2040.

Filmmakers Allie Light and Irving Saraf present film clips and discuss independent

filmmaking with students, Friday, May 15, 3 p.m., FOR 307. Contact: Susan Glassow.

"Rachel's Daughters: Searching for the Causes of Breast Cancer," film and discussion,

Saturday, May 16, 1 p.m.. Lane main theater. Contact: Susan Glassow.

Farm income varies by type of farm, program study reveals
Lane County area farms showed substantial profits last year but the amount of profit varied

dramatically by type of farm. According to figures recently released by the Lane's Farm Business

Management Program, average net farm income per farm participating in the program was

$72,048. However, fruit and vegetable farms netted only $27,020 while field crop farms averaged
over $143,000 net income. Livestock farms fell in between at $57,417 per farm.

Part of the discrepancy in income is due to size. Fruit and vegetable farms had gross cash

receipts of $212,600, while field crop farms grossed nearly $566,000 per farm. But field crop

farms were relatively more profitable also. They generated $.24 of net income for every $1 of
production. At the same time, fruit and vegetable farms only had $.13 of profit per $1 produced.

Fruit and vegetable farms incomes were reduced by wet spring weather and low prices for

processed vegetables. The field crop category, which includes seed crops and nursery production,

enjoyed relatively high yields and good prices. Not surprisingly, both specialty seed and nursery

crops are increasing in popularity among area farmers.

The average size of farms participating in the LCC Farm Business Management Program

continued to grow. Total assets per farm were $758,000, up from $655,000 a year ago. Gross

sales per farm were up over $67,000.

For more information about the computer analysis of Lane area farms or the Farm Business

Management Program contact Gary Valde at 2255.

LCCEA all-faculty spring meeting set for May 21
The LCCEA all-faculty spring meeting will be Thursday, May 21, from 3-4 p.m. in FOR

308. We will review this year's association activities, honor retiring faculty, and take
nominations from the floor for LCCEA officers for the 1998-99 school year. Please make sure

that you have the, written consent of the faculty member you are nominating. You will also be

able to make nominations by mail to the Nominating Committee. Contact: Margaret Bayless.

Text on web teaching available
"Web-Teaching: A Guide To Designing Interactive Teaching For The World Wide Web" by

David W. Brooks is now available for check out from the library. Call number is

LB/1044.87/B76/1997. Contact: Cheryl Coleman, reference/circulat ion librarian.
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Summer locker room access

The Health & PE Department will be undergoing a major remodeling project this summer in
both the Men's and Women’s Locker room. Due to the scope of the project, there will be no
access for both staff and students to either the showers or the locker/changing facility. The

Department is currently looking into temporary changing/showering/storage facility solutions. To

facilitate this remodel transition, we are checking in ALL faculty and staff lockers and PE clothing

at the end of Spring Term. The deadline for clothing check-in will be Tuesday, June 9th by 4 p.m.
There will be locker clean-out fee of $5.00 assessed to all lockers cleared by the locker room staff.

During Fall in-service the locker room staff will re-issue clothing and lockers/baskets. Contact:
Mike Zimmerman 2554 or e-mail.

Wanted: 10 faculty for the Assessment Coaching Team
The Assessment Coaching Team presents an opportunity for faculty to improve student

learning and initiate curriculum changes: become a coach for your department's program
assessment. Release time is available for full-time faculty. Part-time faculty will be reimbursed

at a credit-equivalent basis. Sponsored by the Strategic Learning Initiative. For a brochure

describing this program and how to apply, contact Tara Worman at 2576.

KLCC in bloom

The fifth annual "KLCC in Bloom: Joy in the Garden" will take place on Sunday, June 28,

from 10 a.m. to 5 p.m., rain or shine. Garden enthusiasts are invited to tour the private gardens
of 14 of the most passionate gardeners in the area. The tour includes a mix of gardens from past

years and some new ones. Tickets are $8 in advance and $11 on the day of the tour. Tickets and

details are available at Cobblestones, Cougill & Hansen, Inc., Realtors, Dotson's Coburg

Antiques, Down To Earth, Eugene True Value Hardware, Euphoria Chocolate Company, Euro-
Asian Automotive, Footwise The Birkenstock Store, Gray's Garden Centers, Heidi's Cards &

Flowers, Jerry's Home Improvement Center, KLCC, Johnson Brothers Greenhouses, Lane

Forest Products, LCC Downtown Center, Melange, Oakridge Community Learning Center, Oasis

Fine Foods Marketplace, Pasta Plus, Pfundamentals (Bend), Sundance Natural Foods, Thurston

Community Learning Center, U-Pick Flowers, and Willamette Community Learning Center.

OSPIRG plans events
OSPIRG invites participants to clean and restore access to campus waterways on

Wednesday, May 27, at 12-noon, meeting at the flagpoles at the main entrance; and to attend a

renter's rights and responsibilities forum on Thursday, May 28, from 1:30-2:30 p.m. in the
Boardroom. For more information call 2166.

ADS

JUST IN TIME for spring and summer rafting.
Own your own 14' Riken NSB (non self
bailing) Raft, red, 2 thwarts, with oaring frame
for only $650 OBO. Raft trailer (old Coleman
camper bottom) also available for $250 OBO.
Make an offer on both. Call Bob (Thurston
Center) at 744-9213 or 744-9272 or Joe
(Social Science) at 2581

FOR SALE: 12' CUSTOM WOOD DRIFT BOAT

w/trailer and 6 hp Johnson outboard. $1400.
Call Bob Walen, SES, 2714, or 342-5579.

WANTED TO BORROW OR BUY: food dryer
with solid, fruit leather type trays. Tricia Hahn
Co-op. Ed., 2395, or home 485-3665

FOR SALE: PINE CORNER HUTCH, excellent

condition, $300 OBO. Melanie Brown, C/S,
2362.

FOR RENT; HARRY'S PLACE, Yachats beach
cabin, sleeps 2-6, summer rates begin June 1.
$81 for 2 nights ($43 first night, $38 second
night). Dogs are welcome. Dates from June-
September still available. Jan Brandstrom
(retired from Counseling) 345-1395.

WOMENSPACE AUCTION. Sunday, May 17, 2
p.m., Eugene Hilton. Tickets still available for
$10 from Sue Thompson, H&PE, 2735, or at
the door for $12. Over 700 great items, plus a
delicious dessert buffet.FOR SALE: LAWNMOWER, Murray 21", 3.75

hp rear bagger. Used less than one season.
$75. Contact Audrey Stribling, Distance
Learning, 2368 or 683-8538.

GARAGE SALE. Sat.-Sun., May 16-17, 8 a.m-
5 p.m. 6+ families. Household goods, clothing,
bookshelves, tires, wheels, fish tanks, bikes,
books, toys, toolbox, and much more. Lots of
free stuff, too! Jody Larson, Math, 2017, 491
Horn Lane, 689-6025.

SEND NEWS & ADS TO the daily
@instadv_ma or daily@lanecc.edu, or deliver
to ADM 210, or fax to 744-4170. No phone
submissions. To attach a flyer, call to reserve
the next available issue. Deadline is noon of

the day prior to publication on Mondays,
Wednesdays and Thursdays (once a week
only during breaks and summer). Next-day
placements cannot be guaranteed. To get The
Daily by e-mail, e-mail your request.
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This week

Check the online calendar at http://www.hometownonline.coin/LCC/dayeveiits.phtml?show=.l

Food & Fitness Seminar, Tuesday, May 19, 2:30-3:20 p.m., PE 115. Contact 2058 or

fitness@lanecc.edu.

Lane Writers' Club workshop, Tuesday, May 19, 3 p.m., CEN 446. Contact nathanj@efn.org.

Cut-off date for receipt of intercampus order forms by College Finance requesting correction of all

materials and services, and capital outlay transactions previously charged July 1997-April 1998 to

incorrect account numbers: Wednesday, May 20. Contact Stan Barker.

Exercise Options for the Summer has been rescheduled for Wednesday, May 20, 9-9:50 a.m.; and Friday,

May 29, 9-9:50 a.m; both in PE 101. Contact 2058 or fitness@lanecc.edu.

Retiree's reception, Wednesday, May 20, 3-5 p.m., cafeteria. Contact Julie Baker.

Abdominal Exercises (dress down), Wednesday, May 20, 5-5:50 p.m., PE 115. Contact 2058 or

fitness@lanecc.edu.

LCCEA all-faculty meeting, Thursday, May 21, 3-4 p.m., FOR 308. Contact Margaret Bayless.

Facilities Mangagement Committee, Thursday, May 21,3-5 p.m., CEN 420. Contact Susan Tatar.

Final deadline for receipt of May budget change requests and position transfers by Carol Beckley, 2363.

College Operations: Friday, May 22.

Students First! recommendations status update, Friday, May 22, 11 a.m.- noon, FOR 308. Contact Rita
Grimes.

Studio Cycling (dress dovra), Friday, May 22, 12-12:50 p.m., PE 101. Contact 2058 or

fitness@lanecc.edu.

*

Bon voyage, retirees
Join fellow staff members on Wednesday, May 20, from 3-5 p.m. in the cafeteria to
honor 1997/98 retirees. Contact: Julie Baker.

LCCEA all-faculty spring meeting set
The LCCEA all-faculty spring meeting will be Thursday, May 21, 3-4 p.m., FOR 308. We will

review this year's association activities, discuss goals for next year, and take nominations from the

floor for LCCEA officers for the 1998/99 school year. We will be testing a new nomination and

election process which includes written consent of the faculty members nominated for offices. You

will also be able to make nominations by mail to a Nominating Committee. Contact Margaret Bayless

at 2695 if you have any questions.

The Daily to convert to e-mail only
The 1998/99 college budget includes converting The Daily to e-mail-only distribution effective

July 1. Currently there are 250 e-mail subscribers. Total conversion will save the college $10,000 a
year in materials costs. Institutional Advancement is planning for this change and invites suggestions
as to the best way to design and deliver an e-mail Daily. For example, should it be sent to a list, or to

*@*? Should new items be at the top and previous items repeated in every issue, revolving every

few days? What else? E-mail suggestions to the daily @instadv_ma@lcc or daily@lanecc,edu, or fax
to 744-4170, or drop a note in intercampus mail.

Students First! update
A status update will be given on the implementation of Students First! recommendations on

Friday, May 22, from 11 a.m.- noon in FOR 308. Implementation team leaders for the Students

First! Center, advising teams, and staff from career and employment services and federal loan

processes will share key milestones as well as identify any difficulties they are encountering as they
proceed with implementation. All those interested are welcome to attend. For further information,
call Rita Grimes, 3004.
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Renaissance Room changes menu
The student-run restaurant in the main campus cafeteria has changed its menu and atmosphere.

It's open Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Thursdays from 11 a.m.-12:45 p.m. Walk-ins or reservations
welcome; call 2697. This week's entree's include chicken beure citron, beef stroganoff, vegetarian

croque monsieur, and grilled pork tenderloin.

Average Lane student is 34 years old
A new benchmark study shows that the average age of Lane's credit students for fall 1997 was

26.7 years old, compared to 28.2 the fall before. Of those, 33.6 were 21 years or younger. The

average age of noncredit students was 43.3 years, compared to 40.6 the year before. The overall all is

34.7, hardly different than the 34.4 of the prior fall. [From Research & Planning's April 24 1998

report, "Students by Age Group Fall Terms."]

Camcorder available for loan

A Sony TRV62 camcorder is now available for loan to departments from Institutional

Advancement. Users should provide their own 8 arm video cassette tape, available from the

Bookstore. If the recorded event has historical significance for the college, users should submit their

tape to Archives after department use. Users should have prior camcorder operation experience;

however, a basic instruction sheet and the operator's manual will be checked out with the camcorder.
To reserve the camcorder, call Joan Aschim at 2591.

Printing deadlines for summer
Instructional packets and books needed for summer term classes should be submitted to

Printing/Graphics by Friday, May 29. Materials needed for the first day of summer term should be

submitted by June 15. Thanks for your cooperation. For details call 2373.

Women's program scholarship available
The Women's Program is offering a $500 scholarship for 1998/99. Applicants must be second

year students in 1998/99, be single mothers with financial need, and have at least a 3.0 GPA.

Application deadline is Friday, June 5. Applications are available in the Women's Center, CEN 213.

For more information, call 2353. Pass the word to appropriate students.

Archives internship available
Archives and Records Management is offering an internship with a $500 stipend for 1998/99.

The stipend was made possible through a grant from the LCC Foundation. The internship provides an

introduction to the practice and function of the archival profession and is intended for students of

history, information management, business administration, or any other relevant discipline.

Applications are available from Archives in Personnel Services. ■ Contact Elizabeth Uhlig, 2466.

PLANT WALKS END, NEW JOB BEGINS
Marcia Cutler has accepted a botanist's job with
the Nature Conservancy. This is quite an honor.
She will be working in the Prineville area. The
bad news is that her weekly plant walks on the
LCC Nature Trail area will come to a halt. She

has led a group of plant enthusiasts from our
students, staff and community since March.
Thanks, Marcia and ail our best. - Gail Baker,
AAEO.

WANTED: TO RENT: Place in Sun River August
8-15. Would prefer a place with three
bedrooms, two baths, barbeque, TV/VCR, two
bikes, hot tub (if possible). Ann Clark,
Counseling, 2382.

FOR SALE: Surprise your sweetie with a dozen
beautiful long stemmed roses boxed and
delivered by me. My Rotary is selling roses for
scolarships for just $18 a dozen. I will deliver
them June 12. Call and reserve your roses now.
Call Ginny Reich. EFL&S, 2426, or 686-8188
eves.

ADS

FOR RENT: My Sunriver cabin has been
completely refurbished. New paint, new
carpeting, new kitchen, new furniture and other
upgrades make it look like a different place! Enjoy
some vacation time there this summer while

using the enclosed deck and new gas barbecue.
It still sleeps 4-6 (two queen beds and one single
with a trundle). $85/night. Call Ginny Reich,
EFL&S, 2426, or 686-8188 eves.

SEND NEWS & ADS TO the daily @instadv_ma
or daily@lanecc.edu, or deliver to ADM 210, or
fax to 744-4170. No phone submissions. To
attach a flyer, call to reserve the next available
issue. Deadline is noon of the day prior to
publication on Mondays, Wednesdays and
Thursdays (once a week only during breaks and
summer). Next-day placements cannot be
guaranteed. To get The Daily by e-mail, e-mail
your request
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Today
* Le Grande Voyage: The retiree's reception is today from 3-5 p.m. in the cafeteria.

* Exercise Options for the Summer, 9-9:50 a.m., PE 101. Call 2058.

* Abdominal Exercises (dress down), 5-5:50 p.m., PE 115. Call 2058.

* For more events check http://www.hometownonline.com/LCC/dayevents.phtml?show=.l

Telephone number change for student emergencies:
Effective immediately, all departments receiving emergency calls for students should transfer the calls

to Student Records at 2690. Discontinue the use of extension 2213 for the purpose of relaying

emergency student messages. Thank you! - Diane Engle

Condolences

Our friend and co-worker Maralyn Shepherd of Student Records passed away on Friday, May 15.

She died at home surrounded by her children Shannon, Lisa and Rob. Her memorial will be Thursday,

May 21, at 1 p.m. at Major/Fredericksen Funeral Home in Springfield (112 "A" Street). Per Maralyn's

wishes, in lieu of flowers, donations can be made to one of the following organizations in her name: Boy

Scouts of America, Lane County 4-H, Willamette Valley Cancer Center. Each of these organizations had

special meaning for Maralyn and each could benefit from our donations. - Cherrill Hemminger

Board report
At its May 13 meeting, the Board of Education voted 6-0 in favor of a bus pass proposal from a

student/staff/LTD team. The $29, three-month pass will be available to Lane students and employees

beginning fall term. The cost of the pass was made possible by a discount to Lane from LTD plus a

subsidy from Lane bookstore revenues. The pass is a one-year pilot program.

ASLCC election results were announced late in the meeting and were accepted: Pam Brooks,

president; Jeff Stott, vice president; Ronda Green, treasurer; Flame Stewart, events coordinator; Mike

Emmons, Brian Tanner, Larry Cox, Stephanie Waguespack, Geri Schweigert, Wanda Lang, Bryan Gates,

and James Scoggins, senators. Also approved was a $1.13 increase to the student activity fee to fund

membership in the Oregon Student Association lobbying group.

The board regretfully accepted the resignation of Pat Riggs-Henson effective July 1 and presented

her with an honorary plaque, accolades and hugs.

President Jerry Moskus, LCCEA President Margaret Bayless, LCCEF President Alen Bahret, and

Management Steering Committee Chair Lloyd Rain signed the labor relations principles and the work

roles and relationships transition support memorandums of agreement.

In other action the board renewed the president's contract for three years; appointed Debra Ganser,

Christina Salter and Beth Swank as instructors in Counseling and Amy Riggins as fitness center

coordinator; awarded a banking services contract to Bank of America; Troxell Communications as

supplier of video/data projectors; SAIF as workers' compensation insurer; Computer Systems West as

microcomputers supplier; and Funk & Associates as signage consultants.

In other information the board heard that loaning Ashlane funds to build housing could result in high

rents so other options are being explored; Lane earned an "A+" rating from Standard & Poor's; the

Southern Willamette Private Industry Council and the Workforce Quality Committee are merging; an

event to honor Dale Parnell will be held June 10; and bond plans are within $100,000 of budget. Craig

Taylor and Sylvia Sandoz of Research and Planning presented the student/employer follow-up survey.

Volunteers needed for county fair
The Lane County Fair will be held August 18-23. Student Activities needs volunteers to help staff

the Lane booth. If you wish to donate some of your time this summer and enjoy a free day at the fair,

please call Tina Jaquez in Student Activities at 2336.



The Daily, Wednesday, May 20, 1998 - page 2

Experimental college update
The major tasks of the Experimental College during this year have been identifying direction, doing a

charter, laying out a budget for this year and next, and setting up contacts with resource people. We

now have a foundation ready for input from and providing help to as many people as are interested (see

below). We have two approved projects underway and several more in the wings. We have identified a

number of barriers that exist presently (but not permanently!) which impede innovations such as

modular or open entry/exit offerings. Our web site will be up in the fail for easy interactive access.

How can the experimental college help you? We can help you with short-term funding for a variety

of needs, college and departmental support, summative and formative evaluation procedures to promote

mainstreaming after the experimentation period, finding that special resource person to answer your
specific 4UcStiOiiS, aiiu iiiOic. In aliuiL, wc cmi jiclp ^OU imvigaLc liiiuugli the piuccss of d course

proposal (new or modified) from the beginning brainstorming sessions to choosing the appropriate

proposal form to the final implementation. Got an idea to do? Got a suggestion for us? Just curious?

Call Sherrie Seymour (2785) or Julianne Stermer (2527) or e-mail us.

How can you help the experimental college? Let us know if you'd like to be on the updated e-mail

list. Please respond even if you were on the old one. Also, please respond to both Sherrie Seymour in

Study Skills and Julianne Stermer in Family and Health Careers. Choose your level of interest so we can

better plan for up-coming activities:

A) General (Keep me posted, but no meetings!)

B) On-going (Will participate in group discussion meetings as needed.)

C) Project Team (Interested in bi-monthly meetings beginning fall ’98.)

Please respond within a week of this notice if interested in the Experimental College. We hope to hear

from all of you interested in opening up Lane's infrastructure to more easily accommodate innovation.

Foundation golf slots filling quickly
If you want to play in the 15th Annual Lane Community College Golf Scramble on June 1 at the

Eugene Country Club, get your registration to the Foundation soon. There is space for 128 players and

as of May 15 the Foundation had already filled 109 spaces. Golfers could win one of four prizes for a
hole-in-one: A new Camaro from Romania Chevrolet-Geo; split $10,000 with the Foundation ($5,000 to

the golfer and $5,000 for scholarships); a golf vacation at Del Lago for two with airfare; and a set of Tom-

Edge irons. There are 1st, 2nd and 3rd place cash prizes for the low gross fomsome, low net men's

fomsome, low net women's foursome, and low net mixed fomsome. The entry fee of $150 covers the

day of golf and the awards dinner. For registration, call the Foundation at 2226.

Wanted: Student Service Associates for next year
If you know students who might be good Student Service Associates, please suggest they apply for

the job on or before May 29. Associates help other students by assisting counseling and advising staff

during registration and by helping with new student activities in the Career Center. Associates should

have a good knowledge of Lane, excellent communication skills, and initiative and enthusiasm. Training
and ongoing supervision are provided, plus an hourly wage. Information packets are available in the
Career Center, second floor CEN.

strategic Planning Team has posted new web pages
The Strategic Planning Team has just posted new web pages. Included in the site are an overview of

the Strategic Planning process, an update of the team's purposes, membership, processes, and

suggestions on how you can participate in the process. Yom feedback and input can be provided via

http://www.lanecc.edu. Access from Lane's home page by following the links from the College Business
page or the President's Office page. - Ron Johnson

Lane Chamber Orchestra performs Thursday
The Lane Chamber Orchestra performs Thmsday, May 21, at 7:30 p.m. in the main theater. Tickets

will be available at the door.

JOBS

OPEN TO CLASSIFIED BARGAINING UNIT

EMPLOYEES .500 FTE OR GREATER:

● Grill Cook (Foodservice Specialist),
Foodservices, closes 5/27.

744*4170. No phone submissions. To attach a
flyer, call to reserve the next available issue.
Deadline is noon of the day prior to publication on
Mondays, Wednesdays and Thursdays (once a
week only during breaks and summer). Next-day
placements cannot be guaranteed. To get The
Daily by e-mail, e-mail your request.SEND NEWS & ADS TO the daily @instadv_ma or

daily@lanecc.edu, or deliver to ADM 210, or fax to
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Today and Friday
LCCEA all-faculty meeting, today, 3-4 p.m., FOR 308. Contact Margaret Bayless.

Facilities Management Committee, today, 3-5 p.m., CEN 420. Contact Susan Tatar.

Board of Education Zone 3 applicant interviews, today, 5:30 p.m.. Boardroom; if needed,

interviews will continue Friday, May 22, 5:30 p.m., same place. Contact Tracy Simms.

Lane Chamber Orchestra, tonight, 7:30 p.m., main theater, tickets at the door. Call 2202.

Studio cycling, please dress down, Friday, May 22, 12-12:50 p.m., PE 101. Call 2058.

Students First! status update, Friday, May 22, 11 a.m.- noon, FOR 308. Contact Rita Grimes.

For more events check Lane's online Events and Meetings Calendar (select Calendars on the

homepage) or if you are viewing this in e-mail and have a PC and the latest version of

BeyondMail, click here and you will be transported to the web page:

http://www.hometownonIine.com/LCC/dayevents.phtmI?show=.l

LCCEA all-faculty spring meeting is today
The LCCEA all-faculty spring meeting will be Thursday, May 21, 3-4 p.m., FOR 308. We

will review this year's association activities, discuss goals for next year, and take nominations

from the floor for LCCEA officers for the 1998/99 school year. We will be testing a new

nomination and election process which includes written consent of the faculty members
nominated for offices. You will also be able to make nominations by mail to a Nominating

Committee. Contact Margaret Bay less at 2695 if you have any questions.

Retiree wall of honor to be built

Lane is building a Retiree Wall of Honor as a tribute to past and future retirees. Planning

began in January after the Board of Education approved the proposal from President Jerry

Moskus. The president convened a committee with the charter to recommend a design and

location for the wall. "As the board continued to approve retirement after retirement, there was a

growing feeling that we were losing so much of everything that is Lane - indeed the history,

culture and memory of the college - and that we needed to do something to honor and remember

retirees' important contributions," says Assistant to the President Tracy Simms.

Carl Horstrup, himself a retiree this year and a bricklayer by trade, chaired and led the

committee in evaluating and identifying an appropriate site for the wall. The concrete north-

south wall near the fountain between the Center Building and the Administration Building was
selected.

The wall should be ready for a June 10 unveiling. Retiree names will be etched on beige

bricks with a black, moisture-resistant material and arranged in random order in panels six to

seven bricks wide. Nearly 400 bricks will be created for the first installation. The panels will

begin several feet off the ground to make them more accessible to viewers. Lights reflecting down
on the bricks will hiehlieht the names. Source: Therese Picado.

The Daily to convert to e-mail only
The 1998/99 college budget includes converting The Daily to e-mail-only distribution

effective July 1. Currently there are 250 e-mail subscribers. Total conversion will save the

college $10,000 a year in materials costs. Institutional Advancement is planning for this change

and invites suggestions as to the best way to design and deliver an e-mail Daily. For example,

should it be sent to a list, or to *@*? Should new items be at the top and previous items

repeated in every issue, revolving every few days? What else? E-mail suggestions to the daily

@instadv_ma@lcc or daily@lanecc.edu, or fax to 744-4170, or drop a note in intercampus mail.
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Canceled

The Lane Writers' Club will not meet on May 26.

AAWCC offers leadership award for women students
The LCC Chapter of the American Association of Women in Community Colleges is

soliciting applications from eligible women students for its first annual Leadership Award. The

purpose of the award is "to assist and encourage women students at Lane to become leaders,

giving voice to women who might otherwise not be heard." The award will consist of a

scholarship of $1,500 for one year to be paid in three equal disbursements for the 1998-99

academic year. Payment is contingent upon enrollment status of at least half-time and

satisfactory academic progress (i.U GPAJ. in addition, the award wiii pay the applicable costs

of the recipient attending an appropriate leadership or professional conference in Oregon, up to
$500. An AAWCC member will also serve as mentor to the recipient during her award year.

Application forms, selection criteria and instructions will be available starting May 15 from the

Women's Program and the Office of Instruction and Student Services. Completed applications
are due to the LCC Foundation on or before June 20. The recipient will be selected and notified

by July 11. Please inform your women students about this scholarship opportunity.

2353. Pass the word to appropriate students. Contact Miriam Castellon.

Wanted: student service associates for next year
If you know students who might be good Student Service Associates, please suggest they

apply for the job on or before May 29. Associates help other students by assisting counseling

and advising staff during registration and by helping with new student activities in the Career

Center. Associates should have a good knowledge of Lane, excellent communication skills, and

initiative and enthusiasm. Training and ongoing supervision are provided, plus an hourly wage.

Information packets are available in the Career Center, second floor CEN.

THANKS

"Rachel's Daughters: An Educational Forum on
Film and Breast Cancer" drew almost 300

people from our community. The discussion
following the film was heartfelt and thoughtful.
Thank you to everyone who supported this
event! - Susan Giassow, English

1997 SHASTA CLASS C mini motorhome, 28',
like new, under 16,000 miles, extended

warranty, many extras, must sell. Buck
Arbuckle (retired) 484-1743.

FREE FILE FOLDERS. Admissions has

hundreds of manila file folders that are still in

workable condition. You haul 'em, you got em'l
For more information or location inquiries, call
Luci Amabisca at 2688.

JOBS

OPEN TO CLASSIFIED BARGAINING UNIT

EMPLOYEES .500 FTE OR GREATER:

● Grill Cook (Foodservice Specialist),
Foodservices, closes 5/27. NEED A LAPTOP? Fujitsu Lifebook 435DX,

PI 33 w/MMX, 32 mb ram, 1.3 gb hard drive,
3.5" floppy and lOx cd-rom drives, 12.1"
screen w/1 mb video ram, built-in speakers
and mike, two type-2 PC card slots, 3-com
Ethernet card, Targus case, lots of software.
And how about a DIGITAL CAMERA, Kodak

DC 25, new with software and cables.

Laptop is $1,250 and you get the camera free.
Call 3^-4656 and ask for Neil. (Jerome
Garger, EFL&S).

ADS

HIDE-A-BED and basketball hoop set, both free
to first caller. Fay McClain, ABSE, 2858

1989 MAZDA B2200 Cab Plus pickup, 114,000
miles, custom bumper with hitch, GTS bug
deflector, tanneau cover, AM/FM cassette.
Great for 2 small children, but not 4! Must sell.

$4,000. Call Michael or Donna evenings, 726-
9510; or Donna Zmolek (Student Health) 2668.

FOR SALE: 12' CUSTOM WOOD DRIFT BOAT

w/trailer and 6 hp Johnson outboard. $1400.
Call Bob Walen, SES, 2714, or 342-5579.

HOME FOR RENT: Cheerful, clean three-

bedroom home in SE area. Big yard. Ideal for
growing vegetables or flowers. Near
transportation, jogging trails. Stove and
refrigerator included. Available June 1. For
more information call Mary Schreiber (H&PE) at
345-4023.

SEND NEWS & ADS TO the daily @instadv_ma
or daily@lanecc.edu, or deliver to ADM 210, or
fax to 744-4170. No phone submissions. To
attach a flyer, call to reserve the next
available issue. Deadline is noon of the day
prior to publication on Mondays, Wednesdays
and Thursdays (once a week only during
breaks and summer). Next-day placements
cannot be guaranteed. To get The Daily by e-
mail, e-mail your request.

ABOUT 400 used bricks for $50 or offer. Also

would like to solicit the donation of sleeping
bags for low income kids at 4-H camp. Some
kids have sponsors to pay for camp but no
sleeping bags. Kids sleep in cabins so need
not be top quality. John Winquist, Counseling
2870, or 344-1125.
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This week

● The Daily publishes today and tomorrow only this week due to staff absences.

● The Lane Writers' Club will not meet today.

● Adult High School graduation, Thursday, May 28; college graduation. May 29; both at 7:30

p.m. at the Hult Center Silva Concert Hall.

● For more events, check Lane's online Events and Meetings Calendar (select Calendars on the

homepage) or if you are viewing this in e-mail and have a PC and the latest version of

BeyondMail, click here and you will be transported to the web page:

http;//www.hometownonline.com/LCC/dayevents.phtmI?show=.l

Farewell Bond schematic designs on display
The Bond Management Team is pleased to

submit for campuswide review the schematic

designs for main campus bond construction.

Enlarged schematics are currently on display in

Campus Services 201 and the second floor of the

library, next to Curriculum & Scheduling.

Response forms are available at both sites. You

may also send your comments or concerns to the

Bond Management Team via Lane's website

(Campus Services, Bond Construction, direct

inquiries to Paul Colvin) or e-mail NANCY M

NICHOLS@EFS_MA. Schematics will be on

display through the end of May.

For more information contact Nancy Nichols,

bond project communications coordinator, at

2012 or by e-mail.

Board of Education Chair Michael Dubick

presents a plaque of appreciation to Pat

Riggs-Henson. She steps steps down July 1

after nine years on the board. Photo by
John Bau^uess.

Drop-in discussions and support arranged
Drop-in discussions and support times have been scheduled by Counseling and Advising to

address the community's recent tragedy and related issues. Students are welcome to drop in on

Wednesday, May 27, from 1-2 p.m. in M&A 240; on Thursday, May 28, from 9-10 a.m. in

CEN 480; and on Thursday, May 28, from noon-1 p.m. at the DTC. Staff are welcome to attend

discussions on Tuesday and Wednesday, May 26 and 27, from 4-5 p.m. in CEN 321; and on

Wednesday, May 27, from 5-6 p.m. at the DTC. The Counseling & Advising Center will

provide support and counseling services to students and staff anytime during office hours:

Mondays through Thursdays from 8 a.m.-7 p.m., and Fridays from 8 a.m.-5 p.m.

Brown bag on Latina artists
On Thursday, May 28, from 12-1 p.m. in the Boardroom, the Women's Program sponsors a

slide show presentation by Analee Fuentes, Lane art instructor. Her slide show focuses on

contemporary Latina artists living and working in the Bay Area. She will place their work in the

context of the Women's Movement and Civil Rights Movement from 1960 to the present. Bring
your lunch and join us! For more information, cal! the Women's Program at 2352.

Retirement celebration set for Charlene Blinn
Counseling is hosting a retirement celebration for Charlene Blinn on Wednesday, May 27

from 3-4:30 p.m. Please stop by, enjoy cake. Lane memories, and good conversation with a
terrific lady!
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Retirement celebration set for Sharon Moore

Cooperative Education and Business Technologies will hold a retirement celebration for

Sharon Moore on Friday, June 5 from 1:30-3 p.m. in the Renaissance Room. Sharon began
working at Lane in 1973 as a co-op coordinator and was voted the outstanding work experience
coordinator of Oregon in 1980. Sharon's enthusiasm and creativity will be missed.

AHS honors students

At the 3rd Annual Turnaround Achievement Awards Program luncheon held recently at the
Casanova Center, 27 area schools including Lane's Adult High School honored students who had

turned their lives around and set themselves on the path to success. Lane's honoree was

Christina Schoemng. She will graduate from Adult High School next week. She received flowers,

a personalized plaque and many words of praise from Lane instructor/retention specialist, Linda
Mooney. Christina plans to attend Lane in the fall in pursuit of her dream of becoming a music
producer with her own record label!

Marketing grants awarded
Admissions and the Business Development Center received marketing funds in the last round

of grants for the year. Awards went to:

● Luci Amabisca, Admissions, $1,000, to purchase new literature racks and signage to improve
the display of Lane brochures in 10 district high schools.

● Bill Klupenger, Business Development Center, $950, to use newspaper advertising to
announce application deadlines for the Small Business Management Program.

THANKS

The Admissions/Records Office wants to

thank the Counseling Department for their
quick response and caring support they gave
to our office and the college. Several of our
staff were heavily impacted by the tragic
happenings at Thurston. THANKS!

FOR RENT: My Sunriver cabin has been
completely refurbished. New paint, new
carpeting, new kitchen, new furniture and
other upgrades make it look like a different
place! Enjoy some vacation time there this
summer while using the enclosed deck and
new gas barbecue. It still sleeps 4-6 (two
queen beds and one single with a trundle).
$85/night. Ginny Reich (EFL&S) 2426 or 686-
SI 88 evenings.

JOBS

OPEN TO CLASSIFIED BARGAINING UNIT

EMPLOYEES .500 FTE OR GREATER:

● Grill Cook (Foodservice Specialist),
Foodservices, closes 5/27. ●

FOR SALE: Surprise your sweetie with a
dozen beautiful long stemmed roses boxed
and delivered by me. My Rotary is selling
roses for scholarships for just $18.00 a
dozen. I will deliver them on June 12. Call and

reserve your roses now. Ginny Reich
(EFL&S) 2426 or 686-8188 evenings.

1989 MAZDA B2200 Cab Plus pickup, 114,000
miles, custom bumper with hitch, GTS bug
deflector, tanneau cover, AM/FM cassette.
Great for 2 small children, but not 4! Must sell.

$4,000. Call Michael or Donna evenings, 726-
9510; or Donna Zmolek (Student Health) 2668.

HOME FOR RENT: Cheerful, clean three-
bedroom home in SE area. Big yard. Ideal for
growing vegetables or flowers. Near
transportation, jogging trails. Stove and
refrigerator included. Available June 1. For
more information call Mary Schreiber (H&PE) at
345-4023.

ADS

AST ALL-IN-ONE computer. 486DX2 66. 8 mb
Ram. CD, Windows 95 and a ton of Software.

Cannon 4000bjc color printer. All for $700. Call
Bob Baggitt, Thurston CLC, 744-9213 or
726-0853.

TOUR DE CURE: I am planning to ride in the '98
Tour de Cure, a cycling event for the
American Diabetes Association, on June 20th.
I’d like to get $75 in pledges before June 5th.
(Pledges, not payments) This is the first time
I've done an event like this and I'm hoping there
my be enough LCC employees willing to
pledge $5 or $10 for the total 10OK I plan to
ride. Thanks in advance for your help! Kris
Fox. KLCC, 2484 or 345-2211.

FREE TO GOOD HOME: Small Setter/Border

Collie mix, 1 year old female, very sweet,
affectionate, and well behaved. Roka Walsh,
Inst. Computing, 2751, or 686-4455.

FOR SALE: 1986 VW Synchro Vanagon-
Rare 4WD VW 7 passenger Van. Runs, but
needs new starter and engine overhaul. After
repairs, book value would be $5500. As is -

priced at $2000. Body and interior are good,
new transaxle. Great ski vehicle! E-mail

Harold Turnquist, LCC at Florence, or call
2090, or 954/7373 cell.

SEND NEWS & ADS TO the daily @instadv_ma
or daily@lanecc.edu, or deliver to ADM 210, or
fax to 744-4170. No phone submissions. To
attach a flyer, call to reserve the next
available issue. Deadline is noon of the day
prior to publication on Mondays, Wednesdays
and Thursdays (once a week only during
breaks and summer). Next-day placements
cannot be guaranteed. To get The Daily by e-
mail, e-mail your request.
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Published for the staff of Lane Community College

Wednesday, May 27,1998

Today through the weekend;
The Daily publishes no further issues this week. Next week it will publish Monday and
Wednesday only. Call 2591 or 2268 for details.

OSPIRG stream restoration project today, 12-5 p.m., south side of campus. Call 2166.

Retirement celebration for Charlene Blinn. today, 3-4:30 p.m., Counseling. Call 2204.
Brown Bag presentation by Analee Puentes on Latina artists in the Bay Area, Thursday,
May 28, 12-1 p.m., Boardroom. Call the Women's Program at 2352 for details.

OSPIRG forum on renter rights and responsibilities, Thursday, May 28, 1:30-2:30 p.m..
Boardroom. Call 2166 for details.

Exercise options for summer, Thursday, May 28, 4-5 p.m., PE 101; and Friday, May 28,
9-10 a.m., PE 101. Contact the Fitness Education Center for more information.

AHS/ASN/GED graduation. Thursday, May 28; College graduation. May 29; both 7:30 p.m.

at the Hult Center Silva Concert Hall. Caps and gowns are now avaialble in the Bookstore.

Contact Tina Jaquez, 2336.

For more events, check Lane's online Events and Meetings Calendar (select Calendars on the

homepage) or if you are viewing this in e-mail and have a PC and the latest version of

BeyondMail, click here and you will be transported to the web page:

http://www.hometownonIine.com/LCC/dayevents.phtml?sho>v=.l

Agreements signed Extra copies of retiree
booklet available

If you missed the Bon Voyage

extravaganza for retiring colleagues

this past Wednesday and would
like to read the tributes to the 52

retirees or if you would like to give
family and friends a memento of

the occasion, call Therese Picado

in Institutional Advancement at

2060 with your order for extra

copies of the 1998 Lane

Community College Retirement
Celebration booklet.
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Celebrating the signing of the labor relations principles and
work roles and relationships agreements at the May 13

Board of Education meeting were, from left: Jerry Moskus,
Lloyd Rain, Marie Matsen, Margaret Bayless, Dennis Gilbert,

and Alen Bahret. Photo by John Bauguess.

Tell students about

annual registration
It takes a whole village to do

annual registration. Instructors should have received annual registration armouncements to read in
their cla.sse.<; and j=<nnoiinf'ement cards to hand out. If not, call Vick}' Dought}' at 2055
Instructors can also help by making weekly announcements to remind students to check with the

Students First! Center, second floor Center Building, for a schedule of annual registration advising
sessions through June 12.

ASLCC senators to greet the public
The newly elected ASLCC senate will serve free ice-cream on Wednesday, June 3, from

11:30 a.m.-l :30 p.m., on Bristow Square. Source: Peter Zelenka, ASLCC food cart director.

College Council to meet
The next meeting of College Council is set for Tuesday, June2, from 1:30-3 p.m., in the

Boardroom. Contact: Tracy Simms.
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Drop-in discussions and support arranged
Drop-in discussions and support times have been scheduled by Counseling and Advising

to address the community's recent tragedy and related issues. Students are welcome to drop in
on Wednesday, May 27, from 1-2 p.m. in M&A 240; on Thursday, May 28, from 9-10 a.m. in

CEN 480; and on Thursday, May 28, from noon-1 p.m. at the DTC. Staff are welcome to attend

discussions on Tuesday and Wednesday, May 26 and 27, from 4-5 p.m. in CEN 321; and on

Wednesday, May 27, from 5-6 p.m. at the DTC. The Counseling and Advising Center will
provide support and counseling services to students and staff anytime during office hours:

Mondays through Thursdays from 8 a.m.-7 p.m., and Fridays from 8 a.m.-5 p.m.

Brown bag on Latina artists		
On Thursday, May 28, from 12-1 p.m. in the Boardroom, the Women's Program will sponsor

a slide show presentation by Analee Fuentes, Lane art instructor. Her slide show focuses on

contemporary Latina artists living and working in the Bay area. She will place their work in the

context of the Women's Movement and Civil Rights Movement from 1960 to the present. Bring
your lunch and join us! For more information, call the Women's Program at 2352.

Retirement celebration set for Sharon Moore

Cooperative Education and Business Technologies will hold a retirement celebration for

Sharon Moore on Friday, June 5 from 1:30-3 p.m. in the Renaissance Room. Sharon began
working at Lane in 1973 as a co-op coordinator and was voted the outstanding work experience
coordinator of Oregon in 1980. Sharon's enthusiasm and creativity will be missed.

THANKS

We at the Multicutural Center would like to

thank everyone who helped with and
contributed to the Latino celebration on the

main campus; to everyone from the
performers to the people who helped with set
up (last minute and planned), advertising,
support, and advice. Thank you!

5. Please contact Peggy Herring at 2679 from
10 a.m. 2 p.m. at the Bookstore.

HOME FOR RENT: Cheerful, clean three-
bedroom home in SE area. Big yard. Ideal for
growing vegetables or flowers. Near
transportation, jogging trails. Stove and
refrigerator included. Available June 1. Mary
Schreiber (H&PE) 345-4023.

AST ALL-IN-ONE computer. 486DX2 66. 8 mb
Ram. CD, Windows 95 and a ton of Software.

Cannon 4000bjc color printer. All for $700. Call
Bob Baggitt, Thurston CLC, 744-9213 or
726-0853.

JOBS

OPEN TO CLASSIFIED BARGAINING UNIT

EMPLOYEES.500 FTE OR GREATER:

● Grill Cook (Foodservice Specialist),
Foodservices, closes today.

ADS

MOVING SALE: Oak parquet designed coffee
table and end table (matching), $25 (together).
Oak desk with matching and attachable printer
stand along with an overhead cabinets, $40.
27" Zenith TV, good picture, great for
watching movies, $20. Call Jason Gardner,
Math, 2129 or 747-4648.

TOUR DE CURE: I am planning to ride in the '98
Tour de Cure, a cycling event for the
American Diabetes Association, on June 20th.

I'd like to get $75 in pledges before June 5th.
(Pledges, not payments) This is the first time
I've done an event like this and I'm hoping there
my be enough LCC employees willing to
pledge $5 or $10 for the total 10OK I plan to
ride. Thanks in advance for your help! Kris
Fox, KLCC, 2484 or 345-2211.

FOR SALE: 2 twin 1930's walnut bed frames,
curved footboards, $100 each; 1 Duncan
Phyfe couch, off white, nice, $300; 1 small
student desk with 3 drawers, $20. Doris
Burkland (Study Skills) 2071 or 342-7452.

FOR SALE: 1992 SUBARU LEGACY Wagon,
power windows and locks, all-wheel drive,
ABS, good condition, $7,400. Call Peter or
Judith evenings, 683-1530; or Judith Watt
(Training & Development) 2876.

GARAGE SALE Saturday, May 30, 8:30 a.m.-4
p.m. Go north on River Road, right on Beacon
Drive, 1/2 mile on right to 604 E Beacon Dr.
Kids stuff, vacuum, car, BBQ just a little bit of
everything. Kathy Bates or Kim Melnychuk,
Dental Clinic, 2206.

WIN THE PRINCESS Di Beanie Baby! The Life!
Lutheran School is selling raffle tickets for $3
each, or four for $10. Drawing to be held June

FOR SALE: 1986 VW Synchro Vanagon-
Rare 4WD VW 7 passenger Van. Runs, but
needs new starter and engine overhaul. After
repairs, book value would be $5500. As is -
priced at $2000. Body and interior are good,
new transaxle. Great ski vehicle! E-mail

Harold Tumquist, LCC at Florence, or call
2090, or 954/7373 cell.

SEND NEWS & ADS TO the daily @instadv_ma
or daily@lanecc.edu, or deliver to ADM 210, or
fax to 744-4170. No phone submissions. To
attach a flyer, call to reserve the next
available issue. Deadline is noon of the day
prior to publication on Mondays, Wednesdays
and Thursdays (once a week only during
breaks and summer). Next-day placements
cannot be guaranteed. To get The Daily by e-
mail, e-mail your request.


